
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’   

       23rd May 2025 - Our “Value for life” is Creation                   
Gold said: "Let there be light" and there was light. Genesis 1:3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
          
 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear all, 

Ensuring our school remains well kept, especially our garden, takes a lot of hard work and 

dedication, as a small school our budget does not allow for the extensive care that this needs. On 

Friday evening last week and Saturday morning we had a “Ground Force Day” to complete essential 

jobs. I would like to personally thank Mr and Mrs Holcroft, the whole Campbell family especially 

Tyler (ex pupil) Mrs Wilcock, Mrs Tinsley, Ms Regan, Mrs Morgan and Mrs Porter. THANK YOU for 

your wonderful help on behalf of all our children.  

As we look forward to the next two weeks off on holiday, please enjoy this time together, can I 

please remind all that attendance is vital for children’s learning,                                                 

socialisation and in fact is a legal requirement. Whilst I completely                                                   

understand that as parents we are held to ransom by holiday companies                                 

however, school and children are working so hard to keep attendance levels                                          

high and increase our learning opportunities. Please ensure that you are                                           

aware of the term time dates to help us ensure that we are able to deliver                                                 

learning to your wonderful children. Thank you, Mrs Mowbray, 

 

                                                                             

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

    We are a church  

school… 

celebrating British values and  

black history…Claudia Jones. 
 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

Nursery – Seesaw 

 

          

 

  

 

Class 2: Year 1 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 3: Fun day at 

swimming 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 4: Making 

mental Health posters  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

           
 

 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Glazebury Governors 
 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mr S Sharma 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey, Dave Clifton 
 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  
Do you think you might like to be a Governor …let us know. 
 

 

 

 

    

Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus …  

 

Current opportunities in our trust … 

look on our LDST website for details 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury History from Logbooks - We are in possession of our school logbooks that date 

back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

.    

 

 

1910-January 10th- re-opened school after holidays, a good attendance.                     
1910-January 28th- after very severe weather for the first four days of the week, today 

Friday brings a very heavy snowstorm, consequently the attendance is only 96 out of a 

possible 243 on books.                                                                                                        

1910 March 22nd – a case of measles (i.e. Betty Hilton) has broken out. All the family are 

away from school. 

1904-April 4th- School closed for Parish and Rural district council elections, school used as 

polling station. 
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Nursery Places Available - September 2025  
 

If you or anyone you know is interested in nursery places from September 2025, we take children from 
2 years old. Please contact the school office (Mrs Holcroft) for more details or to book in for one of 
our open events on Saturday 14th June and Monday 14th July see advert below for further details.          
Come along to have a look around our amazing environment. 
 

 
 

Thank you to our wonderful volunteers  
Thank you so much to our parents/grandparents and past pupils that gave up their own time last week 
to come into school to help with the outdoor painting to keep our outside grounds looking attractive 
and well kept for everyone to enjoy. Thank you so much 

 

        Year 2 Library Trip          
Year 2 had a wonderful trip to Culcheth library earlier this week. They explored the different books and 
learnt about how you join the library and borrow books. Thank you to Culcheth library staff for looking 
after us. 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 
  
 
 

Monday 9th June 2025 – Year 6 Leavers  
 

 
 

Reminder to our year 6 pupils as the first day back of half term they travel to Liverpool Cathedral 
to celebrate the end of their journey in primary school and transition to high school for the next 
stage of their education journey. During the next half term they will have many events to mark this 
occasion. Parents are welcome to attend the event, although they will have to travel to and from the 
Cathedral under their steam as our children will be going on a coach with another primary school. 

 

Culcheth Cross Country  
Wow! We are so proud of our children who proudly 

represented our school in a recent cross country event, 

showcasing not only their athletic abilities but also 

outstanding team spirit and determination. We are incredibly 

proud of their hard work, perseverance, and the way they 

supported one another throughout the competition. Well done. 

 

Miss Russell – EYFS Apprentice 
Teaching Assistant 

 
I am sure you will join us in 
wishing Miss Russell the very 
best wishes and good luck for 
her future as she gets married 
during the half term holidays.  
We look forward to seeing the 
photographs when she returns 
to school as Mrs Heyes. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Aspirations Afternoon 

After the great success of our Career Aspirations event last year, and a huge thanks to those 

that took part last year. We are pleased to say we are continuing this tradition. Our HEART 

curriculum includes a focus on ensuring our children have exposure to opportunities that may 

inspire them for the future. This event will allow children at Glazebury to discover the 

knowledge and skills they require for future learning and employment pathways. We would 

love for our children to experience as many varied careers as possible.   

Do you or your company think you may be able to support this event and have the time to 

attend on Tuesday 1st July in the afternoon. (if you helped last year and are willing to do 

this again that would be fabulous) 

What does it entail? - If you can attend and possibly bring any information or artifacts that 

represent your role, or any suitable equipment to bring your career to life. If you can talk to the 

children for about 5 minutes and be prepared for them, in year groups, to listen to your expert 

knowledge and ask questions. If you think you will be able to help and provide this vital 

service to expand our children’s aspirations.  

Please contact Mrs Holcroft for further details (glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk) 

 

Why Seat Belts Matter on EVERY Journey  

Dear Parents, 

Wearing a seat belt is one of the simplest and most effective ways to protect yourself and your 

children in a car. Accidents can happen at any time—even just a few streets from home. 

In fact, many crashes occur during short trips at low speed. A seat belt keeps you securely in 

place, reducing the risk of serious injury or death.  

Please make it a habit to buckle up every time, no matter how short the journey. 

 

Please remember we are a nut free school, we have children in school with nut allergies, 

therefore please ensure your child’s snack and packed lunch do not contain any nuts and 

check ingredients if you are not sure. Please DO NOT SEND ANY CHOCOLATE SPREAD 

products on sandwiches as some do contain nuts. 

 

                         
School Closes – Friday 23rd May 

 
School closes for May holidays for 2 weeks – today 
Friday 23rd May. Hope you all have a wonderful break and 
this lovely sunshine continues. We return to school on:   
Monday 9th June 2025 for the last half term of this 
academic year. 
 

 

 

 
 

17th May – Lucy B 

20th May – Lucus 

21st May – Lucy W 
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School Lunchtime Award 

 

India for using her words so well to ask for her lunch explaining what she wants. 

Well done. 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

     
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Head Teacher Award  
 

Gabriella 

for sharing her book with me. 

Eleanor 

for taking time to share about her weekend. 

Fabulous speaking and listening. 

Harley 

for working so hard with handwriting. 

Molly May 

for wonderful singing in worship and in class. 

Lucy 

for grit and determination, succeeding to finish 

in cross country. 

I am proud of you. 

Charlie 

for a mature and kind attitude during cross 

country. 

Oliver 

for having a mature approach to football 

disputes and resolutions. 

Olivia 

for showing kindness to younger children in 

school. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

 

Jack 

for always sitting and listening beautifully and 

doing amazing in math and phonics. 

Ella 

for her knowledge of Egypt. 

Florence 

for always working hard in class and sharing 

wonderful discussions with her peers. 

Ethan 

for outstanding in your learning and a wonderful 

attitude. 

Elsie 

for being a super star this week by learning to 

swim and representing our school in cross 

country. So much to be proud of Elsie. 

Charlie 

for representing our school in the inter school 

cross country event. Determination, supporting 

teammates and focus – well done Charlie. 

Sophie 

for amazing everybody with her math this week, 

especially her money work on National 

Numeracy Day. 

Isla 

for always producing amazing math work. 

 

 

Golden Tickets  

 

  Nursery – Alvey H, Alvie S, Amari, Amelia H, Angus, Anna, Autumn, Bella, Bonnie, Eleanor, Gabriella, Heidi, 

Isla, Jack, Koa, Mabel, Noah, Oliver, Penelope, Tadhg, Victor. 

   Reception – All of our reception children are working hard towards their golden tickets. 

  Class 2-1 – Archer, Bertie, Charlie, Clark, Ellie, Esmae, Florence, George, Harley, Harry P, Harry W, James, 

Millie, Parker, Rosie. 

   Class 2-2 – Class 2-2 are all working hard towards their golden tickets. 

   Class 3 – All our class 3 children have received a golden ticket, well done class 3! 

   Class 4 – Isla, Jack, Jaxx, Lewis, Libby, Max, Oliver C, Sophie, Tyler, Xanthe. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Love never fails -1 Corinthians 13.8  

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.6%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 19th May 2025 

Attendance in our classes 

Miss Carroll - Reception attendance 96.7% 

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 89.4%  

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 91.3% 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 98.6%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 98% 

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 95.4%  

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 93.3%  


